
Vice  President  Hussein  Al
Sheikh discusses a range of
mutual issues with the Qatari
Prime Minister
Doha, Sunday, September 7, 2025 – Vice President of the State
of Palestine Hussein Al Sheikh met with H.E. Sheikh Mohammed
bin  Abdulrahman  bin  Jassim  Al  Thani,  Prime  Minister  and
Minister of Foreign Affairs of the State of Qatar, as part of
his official visit to Doha.

During the meeting, they discussed relations between the State
of Palestine and the State of Qatar and ways to strengthen our
existing cooperation, in addition to the latest developments
in the Gaza Strip and the occupied Palestinian territories, as
well as other issues of mutual interest.

The Vice President conveyed to H.E. the Prime Minister the
greetings of H.E. President Mahmoud Abbas, the President of
the State of Palestine, to His Highness Sheikh Tamim bin Hamad
Al Thani, Emir of the State of Qatar, and his wishes for His
Highness continued health and well being , and for the State
of Qatar further progress and prosperity.

The Vice President emphasized that the urgent priority is to
halt the aggression against the Gaza Strip and to ensure the
immediate, safe, and sustainable delivery of humanitarian aid
to alleviate the catastrophic suffering faced by the people in
Gaza.

During  the  meeting,  they  also  discussed  the  efforts  and
momentum  being  built  for  the  recognition  of  the  State  of
Palestine at the upcoming conference on 22 September in New
York, which will strengthen the political process and restore
the rights of the Palestinian people.
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His  Excellency  expressed  his  deep  appreciation  for  the
steadfast positions of the State of Qatar in supporting the
Palestinian cause, stressing the importance of accumulating
regional and international efforts in this regard.


